Administrative Division Report

PVS Board Meeting

January 12, 2009

- 1. PVS registered athletes are at 8624. It appears the growth is a solid 10% plus from last year and will hit 10,000 at the peak for the year. (7759 was the 12/07 number). This is very good news.
- 2. I will give a verbal report on fines on clubs short of the required certified officials numbers. [Based on applicable numbers for the 2007-2008 measurement period, 4 clubs have potential fines.] As I have indicated before there has been substantial improvement since the fine system was approved by the BOD in June 2006. Several clubs led by MACH and FAST show club-affiliated certified officials numbers well in excess of the required minimum.
- 3. I have notified and will change the status of 3 registered coach members who have not done their background screen to "other" in their registration profile. One other coach has been notified on an expired cert. that they cannot be on deck unless accompanied by a coach in good standing, practice or otherwise. However, this means only 4 coaches in PVS had any issues—so we are in very good shape on coaches certs. at this time.

Respectfully submitted,

Art Davis

Administrative Division Vice-Chair